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Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation of Egypt and thanks them for the presentation of their national report.

My delegation applauds Egypt on the recent adoption of a new Constitution and for the efforts to establish a safe environment following the lifting of the state of emergency in November 2013.  Sierra Leone also notes the tremendous progress in addressing the social and economic rights.
Sierra Leone would also like to encourage Egypt to ensure free birth registration for all, to combat trafficking and corruption. 
Recommendations: 
1. Ratify the CPED, the optional protocol of CAT and OP2 of the ICCPR.
2. Submit overdue reports to the relevant Treaty Bodies.
3. Abolish CEFM, temporary commercial marriage of girls and ensure eradication of female genital mutilation.

4. Establish measures to effectively address discrimination and violence against women and girls.
My delegation wishes Egypt a successful completion of its review.

Thank you, Mr President.
